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November 20, 2009
Dear Sisters and Brothers:
For many, December is a month to celebrate.  However, December is also a time to remember that around the world and here at home, much more work needs to be done to eliminate the scourges of injustice, illness, discrimination and oppression.
December 1st is World AIDS Day, December 3rd has been declared the International Day of Persons with Disabilities, December 6th is the National Day to End Violence Against Women (see enclosed) and December 10th commemorates International Human Rights Day.
World AIDS Day
Established by the World Health Organization in 1988, World AIDS Day provides all sectors of society, including trade unions, with an opportunity to highlight the impact of the global HIV/AIDS epidemic.  While public education and new treatments have moved AIDS away from an automatic death sentence in the developed world, HIV/AIDS continues to cause untold grief and damage in the majority world where access to basic medical services and much less expensive anti-retroviral drugs is often out of reach of ordinary people.
The theme of this year’s World AIDS Day is Universal Access and Human Rights.  Global leaders have pledged to make universal access to HIV/AIDS prevention, education and care a reality, recognizing these as fundamental human rights.  Enhancing and protecting human rights is crucial to eradicating HIV/AIDS as human rights violations fuel the spread of the virus that causes AIDS. World AIDS Day provides us all with an opportunity to both take action and hold leaders to their pledges to ensure human rights are protected and global targets for HIV/AIDS prevention, treatment and care are met.
International Day of Persons with Disabilities
Since 1992, the United Nations has marked December 3rd as the International Day of Persons with Disabilities, with the goal of increasing understanding around disability issues and drawing attention to the dignity, rights and well-being of persons with disabilities.  According to the UN, one in ten people globally are living with a disability, and persons with disabilities represent 20 percent of the population living in poverty in the majority world.  Persons with disabilities often face discrimination, stigmatization and are routinely denied basic rights such as food, education and employment, access to health and reproductive health services.
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This year’s theme for the International Day of Persons with Disabilities is Empowerment of Persons with Disabilities and Their Communities Around the World. When announcing this year’s theme last May, the UN noted that while member nations have made many commitments to ensuring persons with disabilities are integrated into the mainstream of society, there is often a ‘gap’ between policy and practice. 
December 3rd is a day to reflect not only on how far the world has come in the struggle for full integration, but also a day to reaffirm that much more work needs to be done.

International Human Rights Day
Since 1948, December 10th has been proclaimed International Human Rights Day, marking the day the United Nations passed the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. 
This December 10th, 61 years after passage of that historic declaration, we hope people around the world will mark Human Rights Day by taking to heart the preamble of the declaration:
“All human beings are born free and equal in dignity and rights.”

Though many of us dream of a world where this is in fact true, sadly, both at home and beyond our borders this is all too often not the case. In Canada, poverty, racism and other forms of discrimination prevent many people from being full participants in our communities.  Around the world, war, famine, pollution and oppression prevent millions from realizing their full potential.
Let us never, sisters and brothers, waver in our resolve to stand up for our own rights, but also for the fundamental human rights and dignity of every woman, man and child here at home and abroad. 
As December approaches, we hope all of you will reaffirm your belief in the basic rights of all people, and take time to commemorate each of these important days. 

In Solidarity,
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